14 Charles Lane New York, N. Y. 10014

June 25, 1971

## TO ALL ORGANIZERS AND NC MEMBERS

Dear Comrades,

Enclosed are copies of leaflets recently sent out by the Committee for a Women's National Abortion Coalition. The list of endorsers represents just the initial efforts of the committee to get support, and the large number of women who have already signed up is an indication of the potential of this campaign for the repeal of all abortion laws.

Now that the initial literature is out, it is possible to move full steam ahead in building the conference. More endorsers need to be obtained. Planning meetings should be held of all women who want to work on the campaign. The coalition office in New York has already mailed out a number of press releases which can be used as the basis for articles in women's liberation newspapers and newsletters, campus newspapers, etc.

Areas where we should try especially hard to help get support before the conference include the union movement and Black, Chicano and other Third World organizations. The breadth of the support for the legalization of abortion which exists in this society indicates that it will be possible to get substantial union support for the campaign from the outset. One way of beginning this work will be to approach those unions with large female nemberships and those which we have worked with closely in the antiwar movement. To the greatest extent possible, we want to build the July 16-18 conference to be representative of the very broad forces which we think can eventually be involved in a national abortion law repeal campaign, including women not at this time involved in the feminist movement.

Betsev Stone

Women's Liberation Director, SWP

- 1 / -

Ruth Robinett

Women's Liberation Director, YSA